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Please remeimber the success of this exhibition depends on the Members of
the Society doing their share,

PUBLICITY: The 'Courier' and the ‘Gazette', both local newspapers in Ballarat
have recently printed news items on our Society. The local television station
BTV 6, filmed a short news item during the News Years weekend at our depot and
this was seen by many local viewers, which brought and increase to our

museum attendance the following week., Publicity of our Society should be ;
well spread during the forthcomming exhibitions at both Ballarat and Camberwell.

MEMBERSHIP: As a result of publicity and our museum display being conducted in
tram No.27 we have gained a few new members, This we hope will be another
avenue to be fully advertised at both our exhibitions,

At our last Board of Management Meeting it was decided to create a common
date when all Memberships expire, to allow a more effecient membership record
to be kept, Commencing forthwith all Memberships will expire on 30th June
@ach year,

A pro-rata system will be introduced, the full Membership year being
$2.00 and reducing by 50 cents a quarter depending on which quarter of the
year a person joins the Society.

WANTED: The Society is still in need of a bicycle to provide transport to those
workers who travel to Ballarat by train and need transport during the weekend
in Ballarat. The bicycle would also allow quick communication around the City
and reduce the time taken when lunches are ordered at the Gardens Tea House,

If you feel you could donate a bicycle, the Secretary would be very grateful
to hear from you.

TRAMCAR MOVEMENTS: On the weekend of 10th and 11th February our crossover was
cpmpleted at the depot and three of our trams were moved to provide more
equal length of roads in the building. With the aid of Member John Withers
and his faithfull Landrover, single truck trams No's 27 and 26 and bogie
tram No.40 were thauled outside the building along with some spare wheel

sets and shunted to respective roads. On the following day the trams were
pushed back into the building,

Some tense moments were had during the shunting when some flanges
rode up onto the head of the rail, but there were no derailments although one
must admit there was a near one.

The depot looked very resplendent with 3 trams out the front of the
buildéng and the photographers soon made good use of the pleasant day.

ELECTRICAL: As mentioned in our works section, the concrete slab for the depot

has been poured and depending on the finance available we shall proceed

with the purchase of the necessaryelectrical equipment., The poles necessary

to support the overhead should be erected during March and work will then

cammence on the construction and erection of wooden troughing in the depot.
Recently we obtained our overhead fittings, which had been

generously donated, from the S.E.C.. Among the equipment is insulating blocks,

copper ears, signal contactors, insulators and span wire. Our copper contact

wire for the access line is still held by the S.E.C. and will be aquired

when it is ready to be erected.

LUNCHTIME TRAM TOURS: A very successful. lunch time tram tour was held on
Wednesday, 31st January,1973. Tram No.52 (ex Victorian Railways) was used
and it travelled from South Melbourne Depot to Albert Park Beach, Railway
Head Office, Latrobe Street and Victoria Parade to Hoddle Street. On the
return journey the tram travelled via Collins Street.

More of these tourswill he held throughout the year and will be
advertised in our newsheet, If you would like to be on a mailing list for

advance information of these tours please write to the 'Secretary!’, .

ENTERTATNMENT MEETING: The next Entertainment Meeting of the Society will-
be conducted at the Victorian Railways Institute, Flinders Street Railway
Station on Wednesday, 14th March, 1973 commencing at 8.00pm,
' The syllabus item will be movies of American wailways and cable trams
in San Francisco taken by Mr. R.A. Gilbert on his recent tour to America.
This promises to be a very interesting and entertainfng meeting and we:
ask that you keep the date in mind, :

The usual question and information time will also be conducted.

TRAM TRACK REMOVAL: The removal of tram line ih Ballarat is proceeding with
all hast. The line around the lake is at present being dismantled,except for
our portion of course, and we have been fortunate enough to obtain various
sections of straight rail as well as points and crossings.

The only tram routes left in Ballarat are:—
The Mount Pleasant Line, The Sebastopol route in Drummond Street South and
Skipton Street and the lake route in Drummond Street North and MacArthur Street.



